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                      11 April 2024 
 
Thank you to all the parents and grandparents who came along to our 

assembly on Monday.  It was so wonderful to have you here and the students 

took great pleasure in showcasing their work and usual assembly routine. We 

look forward to seeing you all next term for our next ‘Open Assembly’. 

 
 

 

 

Finally, the weather God’s were on our side and the students were able to 

run as families spectated and cheered from the sidelines.  Thank you for your 

patience and understanding after postponing from last week.  Safety of the 

students, staff and spectators will always be our priority. 

 

All students deserve to be recognised for their enthusiasm and effort during 

their own race and then demonstrating sportsmanship while cheering on their 

peers. Well done everyone!! Congratulations to Nellie, Luke, Chad, Henry, 

Brett, Maddie and Grace who have qualified for the Tweed District Cross 

Country on 17 May (Week 3, Term 2).  

 

Ribbons were awarded to the following students: 

 

Sub-Juniors:  Junior Boys: 

1st:  Ethan   1st:  Luke   

2nd: Penny   2nd: Chad    

3rd:  Tilly               3rd:  Oliver               

               

Junior Girls:  Seniors:     

1st:  Nellie   1st:  Grace      

2nd: Ellie  2nd: Maddie  

3rd:  Daniela   3rd:  Brett   

   

                       
 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

12 April Friday 

ANZAC Ceremony 10:45am 

(all welcome) 

Last day of Term 1 

 

 

 

 

25 April Thursday 

ANZAC Day  

Murwillumbah Service 

 

30 April Tuesday 

First day of Term 2 

(29 April Monday is a student free 

day, staff will be elsewhere for a day 

of professional learning) 

 

Parent Assembly 



Phone: 02 6679 1255 Principal: Vicki Roach Web: chillingha-p.school.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

Students in Years 3/4/5/6 had a fantastic time at the Soccer 

Fun Day at Burringbar Public School yesterday.  All students 

played hard and laughed & smiled harder!  It’s always 

great to see students interacting with students from other 

schools in different environments. Congratulations to Luke 

and Chad who were awarded a certificate for their 

amazing sportsmanship on the day. Thank you to Mr 

Blacklock for helping coach & referee some of the 

matches.  The K/1/2 students also had their own fun 

learning new soccer skills and playing for hours with 

Coach Mark (visiting coach through Sporting Schools 

Australia). These fun days are always a highlight for the 

students and 

provide fond 

memories for 

years to 

come. 
   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Soccer Fun Day 
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From the Principal’s desk 

 

The Year 5/6 students will be commencing our ANZAC 

ceremony at 10.45am in the Blue Room tomorrow morning. 

Everyone is welcome to attend. 

 

ANZAC Day falls during the holiday period. We would like to 

encourage students from our school to march with Ms Brett 

who will meet the students at the Post Office (Main St) in Murwillumbah at 10.00. They will 

march with the other schools to the cenotaph outside the Council Office (Murwillumbah 

St) – parents will need to collect children from there after the ceremony. Students will 

need to be in full school uniform, including their school hat.  

 

Congratulations again to all students for their participation in the cross country and well 

done to the district qualifiers. Notes for this will be sent home soon. 
 

Six students have been selected to attend the first rehearsal of The Small Schools Band for 

2024 at Stokers Siding in Week 2 Term 2. The band has been expanded this year and 

includes students from Chillingham, Burringbar, Dungay, Crabbes Creek and Stokers Siding 

Schools as well as some music students from the MLC High School.  Well done to the 

students who have been selected. As this is an ongoing program there is still opportunity 

for other students to earn their place at the next rehearsal. Notes for this will be going 

home with relevant students today.    

 

The holiday period is a perfect opportunity to complete your registration for the Premiers 

Reading Challenge, start reading and don’t forget to log all the books you read. Further 

information can be found online www.premiersreadingchallenge.nsw.edu.au. 

 

We are all looking forward to seeing Mrs Roach and Ms Brett after the break and thank Ms 

Houlahan for stepping in and covering the K/1/2 class. I would like to wish everyone a 

safe, relaxing, restful and enjoyable holiday.  Please take care on the roads if you are 

travelling and see you all day 1 of Term 2 ~ Tuesday 30 April. 

 

S. Mason 

 

 

A note from Ms Roach 

 

It was with absolute pride that I watched our 2 Chillingham teams battle it out at the 

soccer fun day yesterday.  They never gave up during the 5 games, even though they 

were dead on their feet towards the end. 

 

They played teams from larger small schools and held their own throughout the games.  I 

was so proud to see them working as a team and passing to each other like the 

Socceroos and the Matildas.  They fought the good fight and I’m sure they slept well last 

night.   

 

Congratulations Luke and Chad for receiving ‘Amazing Sportsmanship’ certificates.  Luke 

and Chad both showed resilience and provided motivation for their team with 

encouragement for all players on their teams. ~ Ms Roach 

http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.nsw.edu.au/
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P&C Association: Meeting scheduled for next Friday ~ 12 April 2024 has been 

postponed to Term 2, sorry for any inconvenience this may have caused. 

 

Volunteers Required: we are looking for parents who can help set up the 

obstacle course for the Colour Fun-Run on Friday 3 May.  If you can help for 1 

or 2 hours, it will make a massive difference to everyone who is trying to put 

this event together for the children. 

If you can help, please let Jody know in the office and she will confirm a time 

with the P&C committee. 

 

Canteen: Friday 12 April  Jason ~ Jason & Suzy on Cake Duty 

   

 

  
   

 Merit Award recipients:
Dottie, Marley and Coco

Congratulations to Luke
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WHAT’S HAPPENING IN OUR COMMUNITY 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Tweed Valley Funday 
Thursday 25 April (ANZAC DAY) 

After the march at the Murwillumbah 
showgrounds. Family friendly activities, 

entertainment and food stalls. 
All activities and entry will be free. 

Food and drink at your own expense. 
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